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   Telephone: 01782 234379  Email: northwoodbroom@espritmat.org

Executive Principal & Safeguarding Officer: Mrs S Moran

Principal & Designated Child Protection Officer: Mrs Y Glaister

“Every child deserves to be the best they can be”

Our ref. YG.GA
1st April, 2021

Dear Parents/carers,

Well I certainly did not expect to be still in a national lockdown a year on! The last year has certainly been a roller coaster of uncertainty for all of us with regards to emotions, ever changing government guidelines to understand and follow, schools being partially closed twice and remote learning at home to master. You have all been absolutely terrific throughout all of the turmoil. I would just like to say a huge thank you for all of your support, understanding and patience. Our children held a minute silence on the 23rd March to reflect the year anniversary of the first national lockdown. 

The children are a huge credit to you! They have returned to school on the 8th March from the partial school closure tremendously well. They have settled back into the school routines once again and impressed everyone with their ‘Goofy Gumption’. Their MAGIC learning attitudes have shone through making this difficult time for everyone a more pleasurable experience. 

Upon return to school, the teachers have informally assessed the children to find out what the children had retained, what new learning they have acquired and the next steps for them to ensure their planning meet the needs of the children. The teachers have made sure they have planned fun wellbeing activities for the children to help them settle back into school routines with their friends and they feel happy and instil the love of learning. Even though we cannot be together in the school hall, the staff have continued giving the children opportunities to perform for you virtually and celebrate their achievements and successes. This half term we have seen a Virtual Easter Bonnet parade, a sing-a-thon, a virtual Art gallery as well as an Easter assembly by year 1. Thank you so much for your donations for these events. These events have raised an excess of £600. We really do appreciate your donations as we are continuing to raise money to help us develop our playground. We would love to have the playground resurfaced and new activity markings, but as you can imagine this will be extremely expensive. Don’t forget about our school lottery which Mrs Blood has set up. Look out for the link to join this on facebook, dojo or text. Thank you to those parents who have already signed up and bought tickets. Each ticket sold raises a small amount of money for the school as well as creating a money prize pot for you to win. Many of our lucky parents have won small amounts of money already! The lottery enters you into a school draw as well as a national school draw where you could win up to £25,000 - Good luck!

The teachers are busy planning more exciting activities (all covid secure) for the children for the summer term including beach parties, forest school campfires, science week and special dressing up days. We are also currently planning transition activities with Grove for the year 2 pupils to ensure this is as smooth as we can make it for the children ensuring they feel confident and excited about their transition to year 3. 

A big thank you to all of our staff for their dedicated, MAGICal work ethic, providing the best provision for all of our children in such a difficult time.

A polite reminder that all children are expected to attend school every day unless they are ill or isolating in line with the government expectations. School remains as safe as it can be for pupils, and for the sake of their mental, emotional and social wellbeing, it is best for them to be in school, surrounded by their friends, and experiencing a routine. 

All of our safety measures will still remain in place after Easter in line with the government guidance to help prevent the transmission of the virus such as staggering school arrival and collection times. Year group bubbles are still not permitted to mix with each other, which means one way systems are still in place in the school corridors, playtimes and lunchtimes remain separated. All of our safety measures, which are constantly reviewed and updated, can be found in the Parent Handbook and School Risk Assessment, which can be found on our website. 

Our main form of communication is through class dojo. Please communicate with class teachers, the school office or Mrs Blood our Safeguarding and Attendance officer through this route of communication if you have any concerns or queries regarding your children or if you require any support. We are always here to help. 

Finally, we hope that you have a fantastic Easter with your family. Just a little reminder to you all to ensure that you follow the government road map rules to ensure that when we return to school after the Easter break, we have as many children back as possible.  Please remember to dojo message me if your child develops symptoms by 3:00pm on Saturday 2nd April and/or if your child tests positive on or before Wednesday 7th April. This will allow me to trace and notify close contacts.  
Stay safe and please take care
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Mrs Y Glaister

Academy Principal
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PLEASE UPDATE THE ACADEMY OFFICE IF YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CHANGE
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